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Dobcroft Infant School 

 

An infant school for pupils 4+ to 7+ 

Pingle Road 

Sheffield 

S7 2LN 

Telephone: 0114 236 8099 

 

Email: enquiries@dobcroft-inf.sheffield.sch.uk 

Website:http://www.dobcroft -inf.sheffield.sch.uk/ 

 

Head teacher: Mrs Cathy Rowland 

Deputy Head: Mrs Vicky Harrison 

Chair of Governors: Mr Iain Bradley 

 

 

The information published in this prospectus, which is intended to relate to the school year 2018/19, is 
that known at the time of publication, June 2018.  The school is constantly developing and changing and 
therefore certain statements in this prospectus may be superseded or modified due to altered 
circumstances during the year. 
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A Welcome from Our Chair of Governors 

 

Iain Bradley, Chair of Governors 

 

Dear Parent, 
 
Welcome to Dobcroft Infant School.   
 
Our vision is to provide a foundation for fulfilled lives, by inspiring confident and happy learners. 
 
To achieve this we provide a rich and varied curriculum, delivered by highly skilled and 
motivated staff.  We also believe the environment for learning has to be right.  That involves 
an inclusive environment at school and also a supportive wider community and home 
environment. 
 
The expectations of pupils leaving the infant phase of education are higher than ever.  Whilst 
we strive to ensure all children make excellent academic progress, we also seek to balance 
the core elements of the curriculum with a range of other opportunities to develop wider skills, 
respect for each other and confidence within our children to prepare them for later life. 
 
Our school environment is a busy place full of energy created by young children enjoying their 
learning, constantly inspiring the adults of our school community. 
 
I hope the school values and approach we take resonate with you, and we look forward to 
working with you to help your child achieve their full potential. 
 
Best regards, 
 

Iain Bradley 
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A Welcome from Our Head teacher 
 

 

Mrs Cathy Rowland, Head teacher 
 

 
Dear Parent, 
 
Thank you for choosing Dobcroft Infant School.  This is an excellent primary school, which has 
high expectation of its pupils, parents and staff. 
 
You have chosen a school that is committed to high quality education that enables each child 
to reach its highest potential.  We encourage each child and family to make the most of the 
opportunities that we can provide for them at this school. 
 
I hope that you will find this prospectus about our school both interesting and informative.  After 
reading it you may like to visit our school to find out more and see us all at work.  You are 
welcome at any time. 
 
Our aim at Dobcroft Infant School is to give your child the best possible educational opportunity 
within a happy, caring, stimulating and disciplined environment.  For this process to succeed it 
is vital that home and school work in partnership for the mutual benefit of your child. 
 
I shall look forward to working with you. 
 
Cathy Rowland 
headteacher@dobcroft-inf.sheffield.sch.uk  

 

 
 
 
  

mailto:headteacher@dobcroft-inf.sheffield.sch.uk
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Our School 
 

We are an infant school providing education for children aged 4+ to 7+.  We serve parts of the 
Ecclesall, Millhouses and Whirlow areas of southwest Sheffield. 
 
Our main building is an adapted open-plan design. The school has 9 classrooms, 8 in the main 
building, while 2 of the Year 1 classes are taught in the mobile classrooms at the rear of the 
school. We have a large hall, a discovery area with a suite of 10 computers, 
assessing/intervention rooms and a library.  All classrooms and the hall have electronic 
whiteboards. We also have a ñHubò which is available for hire, for the community and parental 
events and training. 
 
The school has its own kitchen and meals are cooked on the premises.  Children have lunch 
in the school hall. 

 
 
 

  
Our 

Vision 

 
To provide a foundation for fulfilled lives, inspiring and creating 
confident learners. 
 

  

 
Our 

Values 

Enjoy 
learning 

 

 

Try our 
best 

 

 

Make 
good 

choices 

 

Respect 
each other & 
surroundings 

 

 

Work 
together 

 

 

Celebrate 
our 

successes 
 

 
 
 
ñDobcroft Infant School gives its children an outstanding education (OFSTED May 2007)ò 
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Becoming a Learner 
 
Dobcroft Infant School follows a programme designed to increase childrenôs achievement 
through raising childrenôs awareness of themselves as learners (metacognition). 
 
The 5Rs of learning are the cornerstone of this approach.  These are:- 
 

¶ resilience 

¶ resourcefulness 

¶ reciprocity 

¶ reflection 

¶ risk taking 
 
Children explore the characteristics of an effective learner in order for these learning skills to 
be embedded. 
 

Joining the school 

Dobcroft Infant School is a community school with a three form entry (90 children per year group).  
The admission arrangements are determined using set criteria specified by the Local Authority.  

We encourage all parents to arrange a visit to the school and we timetable sessions during each 
term to show parents around the school. You will be able to see the children working and ask any 
questions about the school. You can arrange a visit by contacting 0114 236 8099. 

Reception Admissions 

To apply for a place in reception, please visit the Sheffield City Council website:  

https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/education/information-for-parentscarers/pupil-admissions/primary-
school.html 

In year transfers 

If you wish to transfer your child after the start of the academic year in September, you should 
contact the Primary Admissions Team on: 

Telephone No: 0114 273 5766  

Email: ed-admissions@sheffield.gov.uk  

A copy of the school's catchment areaôs to date is in the appendix for information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/education/information-for-parentscarers/pupil-admissions/primary-school.html
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/education/information-for-parentscarers/pupil-admissions/primary-school.html
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Foundation Stage - Start of School 
 
Parents can choose which term their child starts according to when their childôs birthday is and 
if they want them to start full-time or part-time with part-time being mornings only.  In the year 
2017/18, 98% of children started in September. 
 
Children visit the school in the term before they start school. For September starters parents 
and children will visit Foundation Stage together in the summer term preceding entry. The visits 
will allow new children to become familiar with their surroundings, whilst parents will be able to 
talk to their childôs new teacher. When children start school in September they will have a short 
phased start to ease transition. 
 
Children starting school in January will have visits arranged for the November and December 
before they start. 
 
All children and their families are offered home visits by the Foundation Stage staff in 
September to support transition into school. 
 

Home School Agreement 
 
Before a child enters school parents are asked to sign a Home School Agreement. 
The agreement outlines the schoolôs responsibility to pupils and the schoolôs aims and values. 
The agreement also states the schoolôs expectations of its pupils and the responsibilities of 
parents and carers while the child attends the school. 
 
  

Safeguarding Children 
 
The aim of the school is to safeguard and promote our pupilôs welfare, safety and health. We 
do this by fostering an honest, open, caring and supportive climate. The pupilôs welfare is of 
paramount importance, and supporting our childrenôs learning in this area is an integral part of 
the curriculum. Our school fully recognises the contribution it can make to protect children and 
support pupils in school. 

 

Child Protection 
 
We recognise that high self-esteem, confidence, supportive friends and clear lines of 
communication with a trusted adult helps all children and especially those at risk of, or suffering 
from abuse. 
 
Our school will therefore: 
 

¶ Establish and maintain an ethos where children feel secure and are encouraged to talk 
and are listened to.  This may be achieved through discussions in Social and Emotional 
Aspects of Learning (SEAL) lessons, in circle time, metacognition, child questionnaires, 
óclass bubble boxô, focus on anti-bullying work. 

¶ Ensure that children know that there are adults in the school who they can approach if they 
are worried or are in difficulty.  Children will be reminded on a regular basis of who is 
available at different times by class teachers and senior managers.  Children who are 
identified as needing support will be assigned an adult mentor who will meet with that child 
on a regular basis. 

¶ Include in the curriculum activities and opportunities for SEAL/Citizenship which equip 
children with the skills they need to stay safe from abuse. 
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¶ Ensure that wherever possible every effort will be made to establish effective working 
relationships with parents and colleagues from other agencies. 

 
All staff have received training in this area and use agreed procedures to deal with child 
protection issues. The school has a statutory duty to report or investigate any concerns 
raised about child protection or safeguarding issues. At Dobcroft Infant School all staff have a 
responsibility to ensure children are safe from abuse and to care for their wellbeing. Staff 
leading this area are: 
 
Cathy Rowland ïDesignated Safeguarding Head DSL (Headteacher)   
 
Vicky Harrison ï Deputy Safeguarding Lead DDSL (Inclusion Manager)   

 

Race Equality 
 
Our school values the individuality of all our children and we are committed to giving all our 
children every opportunity to achieve the highest standards. Within this ethos of achievement, 
we do not tolerate bullying or harassment of any kind. This school promotes the individuality of 
all our children, irrespective of ethnicity, attainment, age, disability, gender or background. We 
aim to reflect the multi-ethnic nature of our society and ensure that the education we offer 
fosters positive attitudes to all people. 

 
Strategies We Use To Promote Racial Equality 

 

¶ Creating a positive, inclusive atmosphere based on respect for peopleôs differences and show 
commitment to challenging and preventing racism and discrimination. 

¶ Creating a school ethos, which promotes race equality, develops understanding and 
challenges myths, stereotypes, misconceptions and prejudices. 

¶ Treating all those within the whole school community (e.g. pupils, staff, governors and 
parents) as individuals with their own particular abilities, beliefs, challenges, attitudes, 
background and experience. 

¶ Encouraging everyone within our school community to gain a positive self-image and have 
self-esteem. 

¶ Having high expectations of everyone within and involved with, the school community. 

¶ To positively promote difference and diversity and a sense of belonging. 

¶ Facing equality issues openly. 

¶ Reflecting the diversity of our pupils, local community and the wider Sheffield community in 
the school environment, e.g. curriculum and extracurricular activities in order to prepare our 
pupils to live in a multi ethnic society. 

¶ Treating any discriminatory behaviour, including harassment or bullying by individuals or 
groups as extremely serious and it is regarded as grounds for disciplinary action. 

 
All staff have been trained in this area and are using agreed procedures to deal with racial 
incidents. 

 

Bullying 
 
Everyone has a right to learn in a safe school.  All members of our school community are taught 
to identify bullying behaviour.  We are proactive in preventing it and when it happens, we deal 
with it consistently and fairly using whole school agreed procedures.  Perceived differences are 
sometimes used as a reason for bullying; something that we make clear is unacceptable.  We 
celebrate diversity and similarities, and emphasise that diversity makes the world exciting and is 
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not a reason to treat people unfairly.  Through our SEAL programme, we teach the children how 
to identify bullying and what to do if it happens to them or they see it happening.   Not all unkind 
behaviour is bullying. 

 
ñBullying is behaviour by an individual or group, repeated over time, that intentionally 

hurts another individual or group either physically or emotionally.ò  DfE Preventing and 

tackling bullying: Advice for head teachers, staff and governing bodies 2012 

Bullying can take many forms, including: 

¶ Physically Hurting  (punching, kicking, tripping) 

¶ Verbally Hurting (name-calling, put-downs, sarcasm or mimicking, racist or sexist remarks) 

¶ Indirectly Hurting (spreading nasty stories, excluding from social groups, negative body language) 

¶ Cyber bullying (e.g. texting, mobile phone, e-mail) 
 

Bullying is not the same as conflict between two equals.  It is not random, aggressive or unkind 

acts.   

 

Bullying is:  
¶ Ongoing 

¶ Deliberate 

¶ Unequal - It involves a power imbalance (resulting from size, number, perceived higher 

status) 

 

We send our parents and carers information on how to recognise and deal with bullying.  Please 
come and talk to us straight away if you have any worries about your childôs relationships.  Most 
children both use and experience bullying behaviour at one time or another in their school life.  All 
children can change their behaviours. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://venusdialogues.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/10/Group-Holding-Hands.jpg&imgrefurl=http://venusdialogues.com/co-collaboration-of-new-possibilities/group-holding-hands/&h=768&w=1000&tbnid=F69W_zsyh938vM:&zoom=1&q=holding+hands&docid=7BbKwP_eUe6J5M&hl=en&ei=BMh6VeqwO4SU7AabhYCgAg&tbm=isch&ved=0CGIQMyg4MDhqFQoTCOrCt_SLisYCFQQK2wodmwIAJA
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Our school time 
 
The school day is divided up into periods of time that are suitable for young children.  Within these 
sessions we balance a range of learning opportunities to ensure the children work hard but also 
have suitable breaks. 
 
Foundation Stage children have timetabled access to their own outside environment. 

 
 

Doors open  8.45am 
 

Children can be left  8.50am 
 

Register is  9.00am 
 

Y1/Y2 Playtime  10.30 ï 10.45am 
 

Lunch is  12.00 ï 1.10pm for Foundation Stage 
12.00 ï 1.15pm Y1 & Y2 
 

Afternoon register  1.15pm 
 

Home time  3.25pm for Foundation Stage 
3.30pm for Y1 & Y2. 
 

 
Please note children should not be left alone on the school premises before 8.50am as 
they will not supervised. 
 
Parents are welcome to bring their child into the classroom before register starts. 
 
Registration takes place twice a day.  If for any reason your child cannot come to school, you 
should let the school know as soon as possible by telephoning the school office.  We record 
absences as Authorised or Unauthorised (when no permission has been given for the absence).  
There are records for each child and the year groups as a whole.  The year group figures form 
part of our statutory reporting figures each year.  We encourage families to book doctors and 
dentists appointments outside of school hours wherever possible. 
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School Personnel 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Headteacher 
Cathy Rowland 
 

Deputy Headteacher/SENCo 
Vicky Harrison 
 

Business Manager 
Vicky Abdy 
 

Teachers 
Zoe Singh 
Shama Chaudhry 
Vikki Burgan 
Celina Tinker 
Kat Holmes 
Claire Hughes 
Colette Waters (pt) 
Bethany Cooke 
Eleanor Sutherland 
Alicia Charles 
Vicky Harrison (pt) 
 

HLTA 
Louise Rhodes (HLTA) 
Gayle Simpson (HLTA) 
Charlotte Rowlands (HLTA) 
 

Teaching Assistants Level 2 
Jo Dennison (pt) 
Huey Godwin (pt) 
Pauline Milnes (pt) 
Mary Ann Pinder (pt) 
Karen Lambert (pt) 
Emma Wilson (pt) 
 

Teaching Assistants Level 3 
Cynthia Marsh (pt) 
Jo Webber (pt) 
Jane Brennan (pt) 
Debra Hurst (pt) 
Lucy Peersman 
Jane Shepherd (pt) 
Judith Kilcoyne (pt) 
Karen Lambert (pt) 
 

 

Office Staff 
Jo Dennison - am 
Huey Godwin - pm 
 

Building Supervisor 
Lee Strafford 
 

Caretaker 
Ian Parkin 
 

Cleaners 
Shazia Shareen 
David Starbuck 
 

Welfare Supervisors 
Pauline Milnes (Senior) 
Emily Harvey (Senior) 
Rachel Mellor 
Emma Wilson 
Mary Ann Pinder 
Rachel Gaffey 
Clare Pryce 
Molly Gray 
Karen Lambert 
Emily Godwin 
Rukhseena Khan 
Vicky Blakburn 
Claire Barker 
Lindsay Field 
Louise Garner 
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The Curriculum ï How we organise our work 
 
The staff plan a long term broad and balanced curriculum together. Individual teachers then put 
the plans into action in their classrooms. We have developed a structured approach to teaching 
National Curriculum subjects; some aspects we teach through themes that are relevant to the 
children such as 'My Family' or Waterô, and others (like Mathematics) we teach as individual 
subjects. 
 
We use flexible ways of grouping the children to help us teach in the most effective ways. 
Sometimes children will be taught in a group that has been organised for social reasons, 
sometimes they will be taught in a group together with children who are at a similar stage in their 
understanding and knowledge of a subject. The range of teaching styles used varies from 
teaching a whole class to teaching an individual child, depending on the subject being taught and 
the stage of the children's development.  
 
We also arrange outside visits to places of interest in order to stimulate and further the learning 
process, e.g. The Yorkshire Wildlife Park, Ecclesall Discovery Centre.  
 
Throughout the whole range of learning activities we place a strong emphasis on the development 
of the social skills of living cooperatively. 

 
What we teach ï Foundation Stage 2 

The EYFS is based upon four principles: 

· A unique child. We recognise that every child is a competent learner who can be resilient, capable, 
confident and self-assured. We recognise that children develop in individual ways and at varying 
rates. Childrenôs attitudes and dispositions to learning are influenced by feedback from others; we 
use praise and encouragement as well as celebration and rewards to encourage and develop a 
positive attitude to learning. 

· Positive relationships. We recognise that children learn to be strong and independent from 
secure relationships and aim to develop caring, respectful and professional relationships with the 
children and their families. 

· Enabling environments. We recognise that the environment plays a key role in supporting and 
extending the childrenôs development. Through observations we assess the childrenôs interests, 
stages of development and learning needs before planning challenging and achievable activities 
and experiences to extend their learning. 

· Learning and development. The Foundation Stage classrooms are organised to allow children to 
explore and learn securely and safely. There are areas where the children can be active, be quiet 
and rest. The classrooms are organised into learning areas where children are able to find and locate 
equipment and resources independently. 

The EYFS is for children from birth to five years of age. All children begin school with a wide variety 
of experiences and learning and it is the role of the adults working in the foundation stage to build 
upon these prior learning experiences. This is done through an approach to learning which values 
the contributions made by parents and carers and develops each child as an individual. 
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Aims 

It is every childôs right to grow up safe, healthy, enjoying and achieving, making a positive 
contribution and with economic well-being. The overarching aim of the EYFS is to help young 
children achieve these five outcomes. 

We will provide a broad and balanced curriculum that will enable each child to develop personally, 
socially, emotionally, spiritually, physically, creatively and intellectually to their full potential. Each 
child is valued as an individual and teaching and learning is based on the understanding that children 
develop at different rates. 

At Dobcroft Infant School, we aim to: 

¶ Provide a safe, challenging, stimulating, caring and sharing environment which is sensitive to 
the needs of the child including children with additional needs. 

¶ Provide a broad, balanced, relevant and creative curriculum that will set in place firm 
foundations for further learning and development in Key Stage 1 and beyond. 

¶ Use and value what each child can do, assessing their individual needs and helping each 
child to progress. 

¶ Enable choice and decision making, fostering independence and self-confidence. 
¶ Work in partnership with parents and carers and value their contributions ensuring that all 

children, irrespective of ethnicity, culture, religion, home language, family background, 
learning difficulties, disabilities, gender or ability. 

¶ Provide opportunities whereby children experience a challenging and enjoyable programme 
of learning and development. 

¶ Provide experiences for all children, whatever their needs, which are inclusive rather than 
parallel. 

Learning and Development 

Learning and development is categorised into three prime areas of learning: 

¶ Communication and language. 
¶ Physical development. 
¶ Personal, social and emotional development. 

Additionally there are four specific areas of learning: 

¶ Literacy. 
¶ Mathematics. 
¶ Understanding the world. 
¶ Expressive arts and design. 

Achievement of these prime and specific areas of learning are underpinned by the 
characteristics of effective learning: 

¶ Playing and exploring. 
¶ Active learning. 
¶ Creating and thinking critically. 
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Literacy 

In the Foundation Stage children are given opportunities to: 

¶ speak and listen and represent ideas in their activities; 

¶ use communication, language and literacy in every part of the curriculum; 

¶ become immersed in an environment rich in print and opportunities to communicate. 

Maths in EYFS 
 

¶ In the Early Years Foundation Stage, children are introduced to mathematical concepts using 
concrete resources and pictorial representations. Children work in small groups with a teacher 
or teaching assistant to develop their mathematical thinking and are challenged to apply their 
skills in a number of different contexts. Further opportunities for the children to apply skills 
independently and consolidate mathematical understanding are made available throughout 
the continuous provision. 

Science 

In Foundation Stage, the children follow the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) curriculum.  

We teach science in reception classes as an integral part of the topic work covered during the year. 
As the reception class is part of the Foundation Stage of the National Curriculum, we relate the 
scientific aspects of the childrenôs work to the objectives set out in the Early Learning Goals (ELGôs), 
which underpin the curriculum planning. The majority of the science work covered within the 
Foundation stage falls into the Knowledge and Understanding of the world theme. Children often 
work in small focus groups with an adult to develop their observational skills and to use comparative 
language. The majority of the work will be oral. 

Observation, Assessment and Planning 

Good planning is the key to making childrenôs learning effective, exciting, varied and progressive. 

Effective learning builds on and extends what children know and can already do. Our planning shows 
how the principles of the EYFS are put into practice and is always informed by observations we have 
made of the children, in order to understand and consider their current interests, development and 
learning needs. All staff who work in the Foundation Stage are involved in this process. 

The planning within the EYFS is based around the childrenôs interests. These plans are used by the 
EYFS team as a guide for weekly planning. However, we may alter these in response to the needs 
of the children. We make regular assessments of childrenôs learning and we use this information to 
ensure that future planning reflects identified needs. Assessment in the EYFS takes the form of long, 
short and recorded observations and this involves the teacher and other adults as appropriate. 
These observations are recorded and used to inform childrenôs attainment. Each pupilôs attainment 
is monitored using the Sheffield Tracker and progress is shared with the head teacher and the Senco 
during half termly inclusion meetings. 

The parents and carers are given the opportunity to contribute to the assessment of their childôs 
attainment through Wow sheets which are completed at home and then shared with school staff and 
added to the childrenôs personal celebration book. During the Autumn and Spring Terms parents 
and carers are invited to attend meetings with their childôs class teacher to share the attainment and 
identify next steps for learning. Next steps are also shared with parents and carers through the home 
school reading diary. At the end of the third term, we provide a written summary in relation to the 
childrenôs early learning goals to parents and carers. 
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Reading 

We aim for all children to read with confidence, fluency and understanding; to have an interest in the 
written word and read for enjoyment and to use a range of independent strategies to self-monitor 
and correct. We use the reading scheme Read, Write, Inc. throughout the school. This is a phonics 
based scheme and builds confidence in reading, spelling and key words. Children are encouraged 
to take a book of appropriate level home as often as possible and to give depth to their reading the 
'home' books are phonics and non- phonics based but most are not RWI based. 

Our children will learn to: 

¶ apply their phonic knowledge and skills to decode words until their decoding is automatic and 
their reading is fluent 

¶ respond speedily with the correct sound to graphemes for all 40+ phonemes, including 
alternative sounds for graphemes 

¶ read accurately by blending sounds in unfamiliar words containing GPCs that have been 
taught 

¶ read common exception words 

¶ read words containing common suffixes and contractions 

¶ read other words of more than one syllable that contain taught GPCs 

¶ read aloud books closely matched to their phonic knowledge, so that they can sound out 
unfamiliar words accurately 

¶ re-read these books to build up their fluency and confidence in word reading 

¶ read frequent words quickly and accurately without overt sounding and blending 

We provide an environment rich in print and possibilities for communication. 

Our well stocked book corners reflect current themes and personal interests 

We teach a daily interactive and multisensory phonics session and reinforce phonics in 
contextualised opportunities as part of embedded practice. 

Teachers lead daily shared reading sessions in which they demonstrate reading strategies and 
generate discussion so that children learn how to interpret and make sense of what they read.  

Teachers provide rich and regular story times to nurture a love of language and books. 

Children in foundation stage will have individual reading sessions until the child demonstrates secure 
social and emotional developmental skills which will enable them to move on to guided reading. 

EYFS and KS1 classrooms provide colour banded reading books which are shared at home. 

Learning Through Play 

Children learn through carefully planned play activities and staff will decide when child-initiated or 
adult-led play activities would provide the most effective learning opportunities. Every child will have 
opportunities to learn in the indoor and outdoor learning environments during the day. 

Staff use observations of the children engaged in learning through play to identify the Characteristics 
of Effective Learning the children are displaying as part of their learning when engaged in play 
activities. 
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The Characteristics of Effective Learning focus on the childôs attitudes and dispositions towards their 
learning. 

Playing and exploring ï engagement 

¶ Finding out and exploring 

¶ Playing with what they know 

¶ Being willing to óhave a goô 

Active learning ï motivation 

¶ Being involved and concentrating 

¶ Keeping trying 

¶ Enjoying achieving what they set out to do 

Creating and thinking critically ï thinking 

¶ Having their own ideas 

¶ Making links 

¶ Choosing ways to do things 

All the areas of the Characteristics of Effective Learning link directly to Dobcroft Infant 
Schoolôs Five Learning Seals. The Learning Seals provide a way for young children to 
articulate their learning and promote the development of desirable learning behaviours. 

 

What we teach ï Years One and Two 
 
Mathematics 
We use the National Curriculum for Mathematics as a scaffold for planning childrenôs learning. 
We have adopted a mastery approach, where children explore key concepts in detail using 
concrete apparatus and pictorial representations to support their learning. Once a strong 
foundation and understanding of these key skills has been developed, children then link this to a 
variety of carefully planned abstract concepts. Mathematics is taught in an engaging and practical 
way throughout school, where all children are given plenty of opportunities to engage with 
reasoning and problem solving activities. The carefully planned mastery approach to the 
mathematics curriculum enables all children to succeed, with many pupils exploring concepts in 
greater depth. We also encourage children to develop their confidence, resilience, and ability to 
tackle a range of mathematical problems which are represented in different ways. Children will 
sometimes be set homework to support their growing mathematical understanding. Same day 
interventions in Maths are used in Year 1. 
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Maths in Year One 
 
Number/Calculation 
*Count to/across 100 
*Count in 1s, 2s, 5s and 10s 
*Identify óone moreô and óone lessô 
*Read & write numbers to 20 
*Use language, e.g. ómore thanô, 
ómostô 
*Use +, - and = symbols 
*Know number bonds to 20 
*Add and subtract one-digit and 
two-digit numbers to 20, including 
zero 
*Solve one-step problems, 
including simple arrays 

Geometry & Measures 
*Use common vocabulary for 
comparison, e.g. heavier, taller, 
full, longest, quickest 
*Begin to measure length, 
capacity, weight 
*Recognise coins & notes 
*Use time & ordering vocabulary  
*Tell the time to hour/half-hour 
*Use language of days, weeks, 
months & years 
*Recognise & name common 2-
d and 3-d shapes  
*Order & arrange objects 
*Describe position & movement, 
including half and quarter turns 

Fractions 
*Recognise & use ½ and ¼  

 
Maths in Year Two 
 
Number/Calculation 
*Know 2, 5 & 10x tables 
*Begin to use place value (T/U) 
*Count in 2s, 3s, 5s & 10s 
*Identify, represent & estimate 
numbers 
*Compare/order numbers, inc.< > 
= 
*Write numbers to 100 
*Know number facts to 20 
(related to 100) 
*Use x and ÷ symbols 
*Recognise communicative 
property of multiplication 

Geometry & Measures 
*Know and use standard 
measures 
*Read scales to nearest whole 
unit 
*Use symbols for £ and p and 
add/subtract simple sums of less 
than £1 or in pounds 
*Tell time to the nearest 5 
minutes 
*Identify & sort 2-d & 3-d shapes 
*Identify 2-d shapes on 3-d 
surfaces 
*Order  and arrange 
mathematical objects 
*Use terminology of position & 
movement 

Fractions 
*Find and write simple fractions 
*Understand equivalence of e.g. 
2/4 = 1/2 
 
 Data 
*Interpret simple tables & 
pictograms 
*Ask & answer comparison 
questions 
*Ask & answer questions about 
totalling 

 
English 

We have high standards of literacy throughout our school and provide a language rich environment 
so that children can improve their skills of speaking and listening, reading, writing, spelling and 
handwriting. Communication groups such as LEAP (Language Enrichment Activity Programme), 
VIP(Vocabulary Improvement Programme) and NIP (Narrative Improvement Programme) make our 
practice inclusive and successful for all children.  

Our daily phonics lessons are based on the Read Write Inc programme and Letters and Sounds and 
are interactive and fun. They help the children to decode effortlessly so that they can build fluency 
when reading independently and spell words accurately when writing. Earlybirds small intervention 
groups before school, support those learners who find phonics and reading challenging. 

Our Foundation children learn traditional stories and retell and change them using Pie Corbettôs 
story mapping techniques. Once they can decode with fluency, children participate in Guided 
Reading groups during which they learn how to be reading detectives and answer questions about 
the text. We share reading targets with parents and carers so that you can support your childôs 
reading. Our well stocked library is staffed by parents and children enjoy exploring fiction and non-
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fiction each week. We use our class blogs as a reading resource and children are excited to post 
comments. 

We teach our children to enjoy writing. They learn to mark make and write legible letters then cursive 
writing using Disco Dough activities and the Sheffield Structured handwriting scheme. We weave 
writing throughout the curriculum from making lists and labels in role play areas to science reports 
and letters to members of our community. Where possible, we provide real purposes to write. 
Spelling, punctuation and grammar are an integral part of our writing and children learn to use 
dictionaries and thesauruses. We systematically teach sentence structure and generate sentences 
first before we write them. Children in Key Stage One learn to proof read and edit their own writing. 

In Y2 we are trailing a mastery approach in English where we use a rich text for whole class lessons, 
with one text per half term to ensure depth of understanding for all. 

Science and the Foundation Subjects (History, Geography, Art, Music, Physical Education) 

Science 

The study of science enables children to understand the world around them. It involves making 
observations, collecting evidence and undertaking practical investigations in order to understand 
major scientific ideas. Science should always encourage critical and creative thought by encouraging 
children to engage in questioning and discussion about science-based issues, which affect their 
lives. Through their work in science, children will gain knowledge and understanding that will help 
them begin to make sense of phenomena and events in our world today. 

Objectives 

These objectives are intended for all pupils in school. How they are implemented will be dependent 
on the age and ability of the pupil: 

¶ Grow in confidence in science so they are able to express their ideas through using scientific 
language 

¶ Begin to make sense of their observations and investigations by suggesting possible 
explanations 

¶ Communicate their knowledge and understanding in a variety of ways 
¶ Formulate and share ideas and begin to work out ways of testing them 
¶ Recognise hazards and risks when working with living things and materials 
¶ Make simple and accurate measurements 
¶ Develop an enthusiasm and fascination about science itself 
¶ Become curious about their environment 
¶ Develop respect for the environment and living things 
¶ Stimulate and excite pupilsô curiosity about changes and events in the world  
¶ Satisfy this curiosity with knowledge 
¶ Help pupils to learn to question and discuss scientific issues that may affect their own lives  
¶ Help pupils develop, model and evaluate explanations through scientific methods of collecting 

evidence using critical and creative thought  
¶ Engage pupils as learners at many levels through linking ideas with practical experience. 

Key Stage 1 

At Key Stage 1 pupils observe, explore and ask questions about living things, materials and physical 
processes. They begin to work together to collect evidence to help them answer questions and to 
link this to simple scientific ideas. They begin to evaluate evidence and consider whether tests or 
comparisons are fair. They use reference materials to find out more about scientific ideas. They 
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share ideas and communicate them using scientific language, drawings, charts and tables with the 
help of computing if it is appropriate. Planning takes in to account that the school places a high 
emphasis on the development of pupilôs skills of working scientifically. 

Art and Design 

Art, craft and design embody some of the highest forms of human creativity. A high quality art and 
design education should engage, inspire and challenge pupils, equipping them with the knowledge 
and skills to experiment, invent and create their own works of art, craft and design. As pupils 
progress, they should be able to think critically and develop a more rigorous understanding of art 
and design. They should also know how art and design both reflect and shape our history, and 
contribute to the culture, creativity and wealth of our nation. 

In Year 1 and 2 pupils will be taught: 

¶ to use a range of materials creatively to design and make products 

¶ to use drawing, painting and sculpture to develop and share their ideas, experiences and 
imagination 

¶ to develop a wide range of art and design techniques in using colour, pattern, texture, line, 
shape, form and space 

¶ about the work of a range of artists, craft makers and designers, describing the differences 
and similarities between different practices and disciplines, and making links to their own 
work. 

Sustainability / ECO 

We are a lead school for climate change and a Green Flag (gold level) ECO school. We are proud 
to offer all children the opportunity to explore both local and global issues that impact on our planet. 

Computing 

Computing is an integral part of classroom learning, both as a discrete subject and as part of cross 
curricular work. 

All classes offer children experience of the 6 strands of computing within the National Curriculum; 
finding things out ,developing ideas and making things happen, exchanging and sharing information 
, reviewing and modifying and evaluating work as it progresses. Identifying and writing algorithms to 
gain an understanding of how they are implemented as programs on digital devices. 

Children will develop computing skills, which will then be applied to solve problems in different areas 
of the curriculum. Pupils will be assessed on their ability to use and apply the computing skills they 
have learnt. 

Pupils have access to computers in the computer suite and laptops in the classroom. Pupils have 
access to digital cameras, microphones; ipads, pixies and beebot programmable floor robots as part 
of their computing learning. 

Pupils are able to access the online virtual reading programme and Bug Club from home. 
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Religious Education 

Religious education helps children appreciate different cultures and religious approaches. We 
provide religious education according to the locally agreed Sheffield syllabus. This is based on the 
3 major faiths: Christianity, Islam and Judaism. We also incorporate other religious festivals and 
celebrations into our curriculum. 

Design and Technology 

Learning within Design and Technology stimulates childrenôs imagination and creative thinking. It 
supports pupils in becoming solvers, both as individuals and as part of a team, encouraging 
childrenôs natural inquisitive nature. By completing practical activities children can apply what they 
have learnt or discover what they need to know. Children learn key skills and these are applied 
throughout the curriculum. TASC (Thinking Actively in a Social Context) is a vehicle used in school 
to teach Design and Technology using which develops thinking skills. In Key Stage 1 children have 
opportunity to develop knowledge and understanding in design, structures, mechanisms and a range 
of materials, including food. Pupils can draw upon their knowledge skill and experiences from many 
other subject areas such as Mathematics, Science and Art and Design. 

 
Geography 
 
In Geography we aim to: 
 

¶ Stimulate interest and wonder in the world around us, 

¶ Study people and places, to understand how they relate to each other, 

¶ Learn about features of human and physical geography and equip pupils with the vocabulary 
to describe them, 

¶ Develop empathy for people living in different places, 

¶ Develop an understanding of our locality and cultures as well as those of others through the 
study of other places, 

¶ Help children develop an awareness of the environment and their responsibility to care for it, 

¶ Encourage an appreciation of what óglobal citizenshipô means and the global órights of the childô, 
linked to our schoolôs work as a Unicef Rights Respecting school, 

¶ Develop a variety of skills including those of enquiry, problem solving, ICT and investigation, 

¶ Teach basic map work skills, and 

¶ Use a wide range of resources such as stories, pictures, photographs, role play, artefacts, field 
trips, walks, visits and ICT. 
 
Geography is a foundation subject in the National Curriculum. We use the óNational Curriculum 
Geography Programmes of Studyô (2014) as the basis for our curriculum planning in Key Stage 1 
and integrate this learning into our ótermly themesô of which there are eight, taught on a two year 
rolling programme. 
 
During Year 1 and Year 2 pupils develop knowledge about the world, the United Kingdom and 
their locality. They are taught basic subject-specific vocabulary relating to human and physical 
geography and begin to use geographical skills, including map work and first-hand observation, 
to enhance their locational awareness. 
 
Physical Education 
 
At Dobcroft Infant School we recognise the value physical education and sports within our school 
life.  Physical Education is a crucial part of the total learning process as it gives all children the 
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opportunity to develop body awareness and control while also building self-confidence as an 
individual and as part of a group.  Our PE curriculum aims to ensure that all pupils develop the 
fundamental skills to excel in a wide range of physical activities and learn to transfer these skills 
into the varied curriculum which is inclusive for all pupils.  To help deliver a high level PE 
curriculum, each class has two, 1 hour sessions per week where they develop skills in gymnastics, 
games and dance.  Games lessons focus on the development of individual fundamental skills 
along with partner and group work.  Through group work the children learn to develop strategies 
for team games, are introduced to the importance of agreed rules for co-operative and competitive 
games.  They are developing key skills such as leadership, confidence, social and team work 
skills.  In Year 1, children will also have access to 6 weeks of swimming lessons which will take 
place at a local swimming pool. 
 
We fundamentally believe that Physical Education doesnôt end in lessons, but should be 
encouraged throughout the school day.  During playtimes Year 1 and 2 children are encouraged 
to use the trim trail, jungle walk, sand pits and our outside learning pod óPoddleyô which offers a 
challenging physical environment with scope for imaginative play.  Year 2 children also participate 
in the daily mile during their lunchtime to help improve their fitness and encourage them to be 
more active at playtimes.  Year 1children also begin to enjoy this extra exercise developing 
stamina over the year.  The children enjoy celebrating their successes as children who put in the 
most effort are rewarded with medals.  As a school we believe in working together to provide a 
foundation for fulfilled lives, so we have created new positions for our Year 2 Playground Leaders 
to become Sports Leaders so that they can facilitate younger children to be more physically active 
during lunchtimes. 
 
Music 
 
In key stage one, music is mainly taught as a separate subject, though teachers link the work to 
the school topic whenever possible.  Over the two years children are taught to: 
 

¶ Use their voices to sing songs and chant both in the classroom and in a weekly singing 
assembly 

¶ Play tuned and untuned instruments.  In Y2 the children take part in a ówider opportunitiesô 
aspect with a weekly input from a music specialist including learning to play the violin 

¶ Learn to listen to a variety of music being able to distinguish mood/feeling in Y1 and specific 
aspects such as instruments/structure in Y2. 

¶ Experiment with sounds and create their own compositions. 
 
We currently also have a Y2 choir and participate in musical trips through our close work with 
Sheffield Music Hub. 
 
Assemblies 
 
Children in KS1 attend an assembly several times a week.  These vary in style according to the 
day of the week, ranging from a class assembly to larger group assemblies (such as weekly 
singing assemblies) meeting in the hall.  On days when there is no assembly class teachers lead 
an act of worship/reflection in their classroom. 
 
Exemption from Religious Education and Assemblies 
 
Exemption from religious education and worship is allowed for in the 1988 Education Act. If you 
wish to withdraw from either or both of these, please contact the Head teacher. 
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Personal, Social, Health, Citizenship, Education (PSHCE) 
 
SEAL (Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning)  
 
SEAL underpins our approach to promoting positive behaviour for learning.  All children learn 
about the link between feelings, thoughts and behaviours.  We teach our children how to 
recognise, name and manage the powerful feelings that can sometimes overwhelm them.  Every 
half term, a theme will develop motivation, social skills and self-awareness.  The themes are: New 
Beginnings, Getting On and Falling Out, Say No to Bullying, Going For Goals, Itôs Good To Be 
Me, Relationships and Changes.  
 
School Council  
 
Our School Council and class meetings give our children real opportunities to voice their opinions 
and to effect change in school.   Over the past couple of years, the school council have consulted 
on school dinners, ran a óSpeakers Houseô campaign about keeping school grounds clean & 
organised during our annual Green Day. 
 
Philosophy for Children P4C 
 
P4C supports childrenôs spiritual development and allows children to discuss big juicy questions 
articulating their understanding of the world.  As their curiosity about themselves and their place 
in the world increases, they try to answer for themselves some of life's fundamental questions.  
During these discussions, they learn to consider other viewpoints and to think about differences 
and similarities between their own lives and those of others. 
 
Peer Massage 
 
Our school uses the MISA peer massage programme. The children learn a set routine of strokes 
and massage each otherôs heads, necks and arms. This promotes trust, respectful relationships 
and is a powerful calming down tool.  Peer massage helps us to promote considerate relationships 
and a calm environment conducive to positive behaviour and effective learning. 
 
The 5 Rs 
 
Our children learn how to be effective learners.  Our five ólearning sealsô help them to develop the 
attributes of resourcefulness, reciprocity, reflectiveness, resilience and risk-taking. 
 
Sex and Relationship education 
 
Our sex and relationship education (SRE) is taught within our SEAL programme. Children are 
encouraged to talk about their feelings, friends and family and to discuss why they are special to 
them. As a parent you have the right to withdraw your child from these aspects of SRE work. 
Please come in and talk to us about it if you have specific questions or reservations about the 
program. 
 
Behaviour for Learning 

 

Our Behaviour for Learning Policy is informed by the United Nations Convention on the Rights of 

the Child: Every child has the right to say what they think in all matters affecting them, and 

to have their views taken seriously.   
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Our children learn: 

¶ that they have the right to be listened to, to have fun and learn and to be safe. 

¶ to take responsibility for their own behaviour choices and do not blame them on other people.  

¶ to include other children in their games and to play games that donôt hurt anyone.  

¶ that all of the adults in school work with them to help them have fun and learn.   

¶ to listen to the adults and follow their instructions.  

¶ that they can help to make our school a better place and know that their ideas will be listened 
to by classmates, the adults and the School Council. 

¶ that if they donôt understand the learning, they should tell my teachers so that they can help 
them 
 
Our School Values summarise this: 

¶ We enjoy learning 

¶ We try our best 

¶ We make good choices 

¶ We respect each other and our surroundings 

¶ We work together 

¶ We celebrate our successes. 

 

Our children are rewarded for following the School Values with praise, smiles, stickers and Golden 
Moments.  Golden Moments are collected as a class and celebrated in our whole school 
assembly. 

 
When Things Go Wrong with Friendships  

 

Our SEAL Programme teaches our children about making and sustaining friendships and gives 

them the skills to recognise and manage their emotions.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have embedded support systems in school to help the children when things go wrong with 

their friendships.  There is a Put It Right area in every classroom and in the playground.  We teach 

the children to use the area to calm down and think about their choices, to talk to the person 

theyôve hurt or fallen out with and to solve playtime problems.  We help them to take responsibility 

for their actions and to acknowledge how their choices may make someone else feel. We expect 

them to apologise for the hurt they have caused and we help them to come up with a plan so that 

they can mend the friendship or make the situation better. The children are taught how to use the 

prompts to help them: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Put It Right!  

 

 

Ready
Use your calming down tricks.

Are you ready to talk?

Steady
How are you feeling?

What would make things better?

Make a plan.

Go
Try out your plan.

Replay
Check if things are better for 

yourself and the other person.

Peaceful Problem Solving
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At lunchtime play, the children can go to The Club, to spend some time inside talking things 

through with an adult.  There are Bubble Boxes in all classrooms.  Children can write their names 

and drop them in the box if they have something worrying them that they would like to discuss 

with a trusted adult. 

 

Post Incidence Learning (PIL) 

 

All staff are training to use incidence learning (PIL). After any incident staff ask children to reflect 

on four questions. 

 

1. Listen ï what happened? 

2. Link ï how did that make you feel? 

3. Learn ï next time you feel that way what could you do? 

4. Letôs put it right! 

 
Rights Respecting School 
 
Dobcroft Infant School is a Level 1 Rights Respecting School. The children learn about the UN 
Convention of the Rights of the Child. The rights are embedded throughout the childrenôs education 
and provides them with an understanding of their place within the world. Within their Rights 
Respecting learning, the children learn how all children around the world have the same rights and 
how we can help those whose rights are not met. It gives them an important voice and encourages 
relationships based on mutual respect. We celebrate and learn about the Rights of the Child by 
displaying them within our classrooms, making class charters, our Rights Respecting Reps and 
celebration or charity days within school. We also try to embed the language of the rights throughout 
our curriculum. 
 

Parents and the school 
 
Visiting school   
 
Parents are invited to school every term to discuss with their childôs class teacher the work they 
are doing and their progress over time.  In the first term we discuss how your child has settled 
into their new class, in the second term we report on their progress and review their targets; the 
final meeting is to enable you to celebrate with your child the progress they have made during the 
year. 
 
During the year we arrange informal talks and curriculum workshops for parents where we 
illustrate some aspects of the work that the children do.  We also particularly welcome parents to 
each year groupôs annual performance (held at different times during the year) when the children 
delight in showing what they can do through the expressive arts. 
 
Parentôs help in school  
 
There are many areas of life in school that would be almost impossible without the help of parents. 
If you would like to help in your childôs class or accompany them on school visits please see the 
office staff. 
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Information to parents  
 
In addition to the meetings each term about your childôs progress, you will receive: 
 

¶ Termly newsletters regarding the curriculum 

¶ Head teacherôs letter to parents 

¶ Regular updates and information relating to your child and their class via the school website 
pages www.dobcroft-inf.sheffield.sch.uk.  

 
When possible we try to email letters home on a Friday so please check your email account. 
If you still want paper copies of any letters please see the office staff. 
 
Each year a written report on your childôs progress in relation to the Foundation Stage Two or 
National Curriculum subjects (Years One and Two). 
 
Homework  
 
The children may be asked to take home some simple tasks to complete as well as their reading 
books. Homework is given to help the child and provides a further link between home and school.  

 
We often suggest tasks that should be done as well as possible.  We recognise not all families 
want to spend the same amount of time on home learning. 
 
What should I do if I am worried about my child at school?  
 
If you are concerned about any aspect of your childôs life at school, do not hesitate to contact 
either your childôs class teacher or Cathy Rowland.  We hold Open Evenings at least once a term, 
but please do not wait for an Open Evening if you have a concern.  Worries and problems are 
best dealt with as they arise. 

 
School meals 
 
From September 2014, all infant childrenôs school dinners are available free. Our hot dinners are 
cooked on the premises daily and many of the children choose to enjoy these meals. Halal meat 
is available for children or sandwich meals may be brought from home if preferred. We can also 
cater for special dietary needs if we receive written details of your childôs requirements. Please 
note that we do have children in school that will go into anaphylactic shock if they come into 

http://www.dobcroft-inf.sheffield.sch.uk/
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contact with even a trace of peanuts. If your child has a packed lunch please avoid peanuts or 
peanut products.  No items containing chocolate or fizzy drinks are to be included in your childôs 
packed lunch as part of our healthy schools approach. 
 
At lunchtimes we encourage children to socialize and enjoy a pleasant and relaxed eating 
atmosphere, with supervision from both teaching and welfare supervisory staff. 
 
If you meet the criteria for free school meals (low income) your child might benefit from extra 
support, one free club slot, education visits and school uniform.  Please speak to the school office 
for further details. 
 

Healthy Schools 
 

We have been awarded Enhanced Healthy School status.  As part of our ñHealthy Schoolò 
initiative we encourage parents and carers to walk with their children to school each day. 
 
Dobcroft Infant School can be accessed by the main gates on Pingle Road or down the 
cinder path from either Dobcroft Road or Millhouses Lane. The gate into school from the cinder 
path is open from 8.00am until 9.00am and from 3.00pm until 6.00pm. 
 
For parents who live a long way from school, they could park further away from school and then 
ñpark and strideò. 
 
Please remember for Health and safety reasons parents and carers are not allowed to park in the 
school car park at any time unless they have special permission from Mrs Rowland 
(Headteacher).  The school has two disabled parking bays which can be used either for a family 
member or for a child, which can be utilised with the expressed permission of the Head teacher. 
 

 
 
Snacks / Water 
 
Children are provided with a piece of fruit or vegetable each morning e.g. apple, carrots.  We 
encourage children to drink water throughout the day and to bring a named bottle or container.  
We allow fruit drinks with a packed lunch but no fizzy drinks.  No glass bottles are allowed. 
 

School Milk 
 
Milk is provided free for pupils under the age of 5 and for those children entitled to a free school 
meal.  Milk can then be paid for on a termly basis.  Money is not refundable in the case of absence.  
 

Special Needs 
 
It is our aim to meet the individual needs of every child.  This is primarily achieved by good quality 
class room teaching and for those children who need additional support; the school has a Special 
Needs Coordinator, Vicky Harrison, who work with the class teacher and the Learning Support 
Assistants to oversee each childôs programme. 
 
There are also several part-time Teaching Assistants who work with children in the school.  
Together we develop individual and group interventions for any child who is causing concern. We 
monitor and review these programmes every term. We always tell parents from the start of any 
concerns we have and they are involved in the monitoring and review process. 
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Children with EAL (English as Additional Language) 
 
Children whom have EAL may receive additional support from a Teaching Assistant. This may be 
in the form of one to one teaching or small group work. 

 
Children's health 
 
Medical and dental inspections 
 
The school nurse makes regular check-up visits and the school dental service visits once in 
Foundation Stage. It is important for us to know about any serious or recurring medical problems 
a child may have.  
 
 
Illness in school 
 
Children often get minor, and less often, more serious illnesses whilst at school. Because young 
children can become quite ill within a short period of time it is our policy to get them to a parent 
or carer within 30 minutes of their illness being noted.  To assist us with this we would ask that 
you keep us up-to-date with your emergency contact numbers, including a mobile numbers from 
2 contacts. 
Cuts and grazes are also a common occurrence. Our First Aiders will treat the children and any 
head injury or other major injury is notified in writing to the parent(s).  Parents of children receiving 
a head bump note will also be notified via a text message when the incident occurs to keep you 
informed. 
 
Medicines 
 
For reasons of safety no medication or tablets are allowed in the classroom. If there is any reason 
for a child to receive long-term medication prescribed by a doctor during the school day, for 
example, inhalers for asthma, then please inform the school office in the first instance.  We will 
communicate this with our first aid staff trained to administer medicines (Mrs Dennison and Mrs 
Marsh). 
 
Our school has a specific policy for administering medication, the main points of which are 
summarised below: 

 

Summary of main points: 
 
There is no legal duty that requires school staff to administer medicines and medicines should 
only be taken to school when essential. 
 
Medicines brought to school should always be provided in the original container as dispensed by 
a pharmacist and include the prescriberôs instructions for administration. 
 
Staff will give a child medicine only with their parentôs written consent by completion of the 
relevant form. Medicines will usually be administered between 11.50 ï 12pm. 
 
School will keep written records of each time a medicine is given. 
 
Responsibility for administration of medicines remains with parents ï delegated to school for 
school hours only (9.00 ï 3.30). 
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Diarrhoea and Sickness 
 
If your child has diarrhoea please keep he /she at home for 48 hours before returning to school, 
24 hours if vomiting. 

Clothing    
 
As a result of a strong response towards wearing uniform the governing bodies of both Dobcroft 
Infant and Dobcroft Junior School have agreed that it is expected that all children will wear 
uniform. 
 
This will consist of: 
 
Uniform 
 
Plain grey, navy or black trousers or shorts (no jeans) or  
Plain grey, navy or black skirt or pinafore or 
Blue/white or jade/white check dresses with school logo (compulsory) 
 
Plain navy, jade or white polo or t-shirts with school logo (compulsory) and  
Plain navy or jade cardigan or sweatshirt with school logo (compulsory) 
 
PE requirements 
 
Black/navy PE shorts 
Jade T-shirt with school logo (compulsory) 
 
All tops will be expected to have the school logo on.  Logo badges that can be sewn on any 
appropriate coloured garment (for sale from the school office £3 each) or uniform that has already 
got the logo embroidered on can be ordered from school or on-line from www.schooltrends.co.uk. 
 
Scarves/hats can be worn for faith reasons only indoors.  All clothing must be clearly labelled with 
your childôs name.  We have a very large collection of unclaimed lost property at the end of each 
year! 

 

 
Jewellery  
 
The LEA takes the view that there is a risk associated with the wearing of jewellery within PE 
lessons and related out of hourôs activities.  The elimination of this risk can be achieved by 
the removal of all jewellery.  This is backed up by óSafe Practice in Physical Education BAALPE 
1999. 
 
It is the policy that: 
No jewellery should be worn for Physical Education lessons or out of hourôs physical 
activities. 
 

If Jewellery cannot be removed it must be made safe. 
If jewellery cannot be made safe then the pupil cannot participate. 
It is up to the discretion of the teacher / supervisor to make this final decision.  For safety reasons, 
jewellery is best left at home. 
 


